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                Bayside Vision
                                                   WORSHIP SERVICES

Sunday Morning                                                          Early Morning Worship
English Worship     10:00 AM                                  Monday - Friday 6:30 AM
Korean Worship     11:30 AM                                
Sunday School- Living thru the Bible Kids      11:30 AM 
Youth - Living thru the Bible Youth                   11:30 AM 
College and Young Adult- Worship                  11:30 AM

Office Hours:  Monday through Friday,9am to 3pm
Contact Senior Pastor:
Rev. Dr YongBo Lee 718-864-6682 or Email: yblee5691@gmail.com

3820 Bell Blvd., Bayside Ny 11361 Telephone: 718-229-4024
Baysideumc@yahoo.com        www.baysideumc.net

                            



“Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as members of one body you were
called to peace. And be thankful.” (Colossians 3:15)

Dear sisters and brothers in Christ Jesus,
     November reminds us of the season of Thanksgiving. As Thanksgiving Day comes
near, I am always reminded of “The Angelus,” an oil painting, by Millet, a French artist.
Looking at “The Angelus,” there is a never-ending field, the setting sun over the field,
evening bell from a far church, and a young couple’s thankful praying pause.
When I see this painting of Millet’s, I see a peaceful rural life. The endless field, many
stacks of grain, the red sun set over them, and the ringing bell from the church all make
up the painting. These scenes make a peaceful landscape. It is said that God made a
rural life and humans made an urban life. The reason we feel peace from the painting of
Millet’s Angelus is because nature is our cradle and our resting place.
Through the young couple in the painting, we see a thankful faith in God. The young
couple bow their heads and fold their hands in thankful prayer in the midst of their field
hearing the bell ringing from the church. The faces of the young couple look beautiful
and holy.
     The young couple would probably thank God who gave them a land to sow and an
abundant fruit to harvest. They would probably thank God who made them happy and
healthy. It is said that give thanks to God who gives a lamp stand. Then God will give
the stars. Give thanks to God who gives the stars. Then God will give the sun. Give
thanks to God who gives the sun. Then God will give Christ Jesus, our righteous sun.
Let us be thankful to God who has given the fruits of blessings in our work places and in
our homes. November 20 is “Thanksgiving Sunday.” I hope to see many of our church
members on Thanksgiving Sunday. May God fill us with God’s peace whenever we are
thankful to God!
In Christ Jesus,
Pastor YongBo Lee

     
 
     



 Hello November
    It’s been quite a rainy fall season so far. All that rain my wife Sun prayed would fall on
our lawns and garden during those sweltering summer day are falling now. But, whom
am I to question the mysteries of nature. Speaking of inclement weather, I am happy to
report, my newly transplanted Floridian sister Blanca, survived a bit of a scare down
there with Hurricane Ian. It caused quite a bit of mayhem. Her new digs is kinda on a
high ground, so no flooding (though she had twenty sand bags at the ready). Strong
winds toppled a tree onto another neighbor's roof. The worst of it for her was a few
days without power and internet. Poor dear couldn’t get her morning coffee. But her
new neighbors helped her with freshly brewed coffee and advice. Propane stove,
aluminum cookware and brewing your coffee through a “sock” (the old-fashioned way).
She has bought a few things to help her cope with the next one. We all prayed for her
through this ordeal. 
    On October 15th , BUMC hosted the second concert series, New York Lights. It was a
beautifully presented show featuring Piano Blues (Aaron Copeland), Opera (Porgy &
Bess – George Gershwin) and Broadway (West Side Story – Leonard Bernstein) with
Master pianist Han Baek Lee, soprano Yu Jung Bae and tenor Rogelio Penaverde Jr. They
obviously put in the work, because their performances were mah-ve-lous! The function
was also able to raise $300.00 in donations for missions. Can’t beat that with a stick! 
     Boys Scout Tropp 662 were really happy to pick up their overflowing bin filled with
our donations of school supplies for homeless school kids. A super effort from BUMC and
BKUMC folks who donated. Thanks to you all!
     Reverend Lee concluded his ZOOM Discipleship Bible Study program, The Way to
Salvation series. He of course has plans on furthering this series at future date. I, for one
look forward to it. 
     The great event of the month was the Ceremony of Installation of Reverend Dr.
YongBo Lee as our senior pastor. I had the privilege of being the presenter. Standing at
the stage left dais, I was able to see the event from a great vantage point. It was a
wonderful ceremony. DS Elizabeth Abel attended and took part as well as other Clergy
from NYAC and Rev. Lees colleagues. Rev. Dr. Marvin Moss’s Sermon was powerful and
energetic. He obviously was influenced by the Bennet Murray led Bayside Praised Team
rendition of “Are you walkin’ and a talkin’ for the Lord” which energized the whole
sanctuary! There was a whole lotta music goin’ on including Agosto & Cesaltina Ferreira,
Paula Pyung, The Gloria Choir and the Korean Caucus NYAC having their time to shine. I
was so happy to see Juanita Lynch attend and take part in the ceremony. 



  I was so happy to see Juanita Lynch attend and take part in the ceremony. Amid all
the worship, I saw a young mother tending her toddler up in one of the upper rooms in
the back of the sanctuary. I could see that she was fully taking in the event as she he
held her child in her arms. I looked up there often and smiled. It did my heart good to
see a mother's love. After the wonderful service we had some fellowship downstairs.
The food put together by BKUMCs Chef Kyungo Yoo and the industrious Korean Ladies
Group led by Dorothy Kim was spectacular. Sun and I made a bunch of my famous
lemon cake cupcakes and all was good with the world. In all, it was good Christian
Worship and Fellowship. 

     I love a Church that is fully invested in its congregation and community. Make no
mistake, our Church under the leadership of our Pastor Reverend Lee will make
sceptics rethink their thinking. Our doors are wide open to let in all who look and want
something to fill their hearts in these times of pain and doubt. Our Country, in fact, the
World needs to look for a better way to fulfill the emptiness created by circumstances
which are beyond our control. Perhaps we need a bit more of good old fashion
Christian fellowship and worship to get right. Not that Brand X stuff that’s flooding the
airwaves. Denouncing these people or those people because of this or that. What would
our Lord Jesus Christ do, say and act. Compassion and care for everyone is a place to
start. “And be ye kind one to another, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, even as
God for Christ's sake hath forgiven you. (Ephesians 4:32)

      I’d like to remind you dear folks, that volunteering any of your time and efforts in
any way in society is commendable. There are plenty of opportunities to use you time
and abilities right here at our Church." Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do
good to all people, especially to those who belong to the family of believers”.
(Galatians 6:10) It doesn't have to be long term or long hours, it does one's heart good,
knowing that you contributed and helped out on an outcome.

Church office hours are Mon – Fri, 9am – 3pm, 
tel.- 718-229-4020, baysideumc@yahoo.com 
Rev. Lee - 718-864-6682 or yblee5691@gmail.com 
God Bless Us All! 

Jose Cintron – BUMC Lay Leader


















